Office of Selectmen

CARROLL, NEW HAMPSHIRE P.O. BOX 146 TWIN MOUNTAIN, NH 03595 603-846-5754

May 3, 2022

Dear Committee Representatives:

The Town of Carroll appreciates being invited to participate in this non-RSA required committee to find a better balanced and fair apportionment calculation. However, due to the unforeseen resignation of committee member, Rob Gauthier, the Town of Carroll Select Board has officially appointed Carroll resident, Chris Pappas as its Select Board member representative to the WMRSD Apportionment Committee, at its Select Board meeting on 5/3/2022.

Mr. Pappas has been appointed to this role to continue the parallel course offered as we continue our withdrawal efforts. Mr. Pappas may speak on the Town of Carroll Select Board's behalf regarding this issue and has been given full authority by the Town of Carroll Select Board to request information for committee research.

The concern the Town of Carroll is faced with currently, is only having 2 out of 3 Select Board members remaining. The appointment of Mr. Pappas allows the Town to avoid a disruption and continue the Town's representation at the WMRSD Apportionment Committee meetings.

While the Town of Carroll is actively in the process of filling the vacant Select Board seat, the Town of Carroll Select Board is confident that our fellow cooperative district members understand the necessity for Carroll to proceed with this avenue, in order for the Town to represent appropriately and effectively on the WMRSD Apportionment Committee.

We respectfully request the committee accepts Chris Pappas as the Town of Carroll Select Board's representative.

Thank you,

The Town of Carroll Select Board

David Scalley, Chairperson

Ken Mills, Selectperson

Robert Gauthier Jr.